
LA County Department of Probation:
1/9/25 6PM Update

As of 6:00 PM, there are no evacuation orders for Campus
Kilpatrick or Barry J. Nidorf Secure Youth Treatment Facility. Barry
J. Nidorf’s evacuation warning has been lifted. To ensure the
safety of youth and staff, air purifiers, HEPA filters, and N95 masks
are in use. We remain prepared to respond promptly and safely
should conditions change, and evacuation becomes necessary.

In response to the ongoing state of emergency caused by the
wildfires impacting Malibu, Sylmar, and other areas, our
Department Operations Center continues to work closely with our
facilities, offices, and local and state partners to address the
ongoing fire emergency.

We have also issued an order to close all field offices to members
of the public tomorrow, January 10th. All full duty sworn field
officers have been directed to report to the institutions.

The Los Angeles County Office of Education has also canceled
classes for Friday, January 10th.

Chief Viera Rosa’s thoughts are with those experiencing loss
currently.

For any concerns, please contact the Office of Ombudsman at 877-
822-3222 or via email at ombudsman@probation.lacounty.gov.”
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